
Yvette Gillespie 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Good afternoon Diane Cordell, 

Yvette Gillespie on behalf of Records Clerk 
Thursday, April 18, 2024 12:07 PM 
'Diane Cordell' 
Consumer Contact 
RE: Docket #20240032-SU 

CORRESPONDENCE 
4/18/2024 
DOCUMENT NO. 02021-2024 

We will be placing your comments below in consumer correspondence in Docket No. 20240032, and forwarding them to 
the Office of Consumer Assistance and Outreach. 

Sincerely, 

«!Jlmte f1dt~w 
Commission Deputy Clerk I 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
ygillesp@psc.state.fl .us 
Phone: (850) 413-6195 

PLEASE NOTE: Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from state 
officials regarding state business are considered to be public records and will be made available to the public 
and the media upon request. Therefore, your email message may be subject to public disclosure. 

From: Diane Cordell <diane.cordell.yyz@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, April 18, 2024 11:41 AM 
To: Records Clerk <CLERK@PSC.STATE.FL.US> 
Subject: Docket #20240032-SU 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments 
or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

I am a property owner on Little Gasparilla Island within the proposed service area of Environmental Utilities, 
EU, Docket #20240032-SU. 

I formally request that the PSC denies EU's application for wastewater service. I oppose the EU's proposed 
central sewer system. I opposed it during the first application as well. 

I still have the following concerns: 

1 



2

 

I did not request sewer service. Our septic system is totally fine so I don't feel that there's a proven need to 
switch to a central sewer service. People with bad septics should definitely address this asap but the majority are 
fine.  

 

Financially, I am concerned about the high hook-up costs, the proposed monthly service fees which are much 
higher than mainland wastewater fees, the added costs that homeowners will have to incur such as electrical 
panel installation costs, the cost of a generator which will be required by all homeowners to keep the system 
running during power outages, the cost of the pump and possible tree removal and landscaping costs.  

  

Technically, the STEP effluent system being proposed by EU just replaces my current septic tank with a similar 
fiberglass tank and instead of having a drain field, now I will have a pump connected to a low-pressure line that 
requires more responsibility for me to manage and maintain. Also, the proposed system requires solids to be 
removed every 5 years. In other words, again, there's no benefit compared to the existing septic system with the 
same solids removal requirements.  

  

I am also very concerned about how the system will be maintained in emergencies and power outages. I am not 
a full time islander. I have concerns about what will happen during a power outage when I am not on island.  

  

The bottom line is that this proposed system places too much cost and too much responsibility on me, the 
homeowner. I am opposed to EU's proposal.  

  

Diane Cordell 

diane.cordell.yyz@gmail.com 

  




